

## St Peter's Catholic Primary School

Dryden Road Low Fell Gateshead Tyne and Wear NE9 5TU Executive Headteacher: Mrs L A Stokoe BEd (Hons) Acting Headteacher: Mrs P McArthur BA (QTS)

Telephone: (0191) 487 8233 Fax: (0191) 487 8233 Email: info@spl.bwcet.com

Website: www.stpeterslowfell.bwcet.com



21 March 2024

## TO THE PARENTS OF PUPILS IN YEAR 4

Dear Parents,

## Visit to Kirkley Hall, Ponteland

We are delighted to inform you that our pupils in Year 4 will be visiting Kirkley Hall, Ponteland, *on Tuesday 16<sup>th</sup> April*. The visit will include a tour of the zoological gardens and the farm within the grounds of Kirkley Hall. This is linked to our current Geography topic, Agriculture.

Please note the following points:

- The children will be accompanied by Miss Woods and other adults and will travel by coach (leaving school at 9.15 am and returning for the end of the school day).
- The children can wear their own casual clothing but please ensure that your child brings a warm coat and wears appropriate footwear.
- Please provide a packed lunch for your child (no glass bottles please).
- The cost of the trip is £22.75 (to cover travel expenses and admission fee).
- <u>Payment Details</u>: As we have introduced a MIS system (Arbor Education), your online payment should be paid via the Arbor Parent/Carer app (Trips section). <u>Please note that we do not accept cash or cheque payments for school trips</u>. If you have any difficulty accessing the Arbor Parent/Carer app, please contact the School Office. We hope that you will find that paying in this way is much more convenient and, from our perspective, it will save us time as well as reduce the chances of money being lost.
- On-line Consent: When paying online, please confirm that you give your consent for your child to attend this educational visit. [NB: There is an inherent risk involved with attending this educational visit and consent to attending this educational visit assumes that you have accepted this risk.]
- Your online payment and online consent are required by Monday 25<sup>th</sup> March.
- Children who suffer from asthma must bring their inhalers with them.

Yours sincerely,

Mrs P M<sup>c</sup>Arthur Acting Headteacher

















